Beijing’s assurance


CHINA’S assurance to Pakistan that an improvement in relations with India will not affect Beijing’s traditionally close ties with Islamabad deserves to be welcomed. In the wake of Indian Prime Minister Manmohan Singh’s visit to China, a Chinese foreign ministry spokesman said on Tuesday that Beijing attached great importance to its ‘strategic relations’ with Islamabad and that it would continue to make efforts to “deepen our bilateral, strategic partnership”. The Foreign Office spokesman in Islamabad echoed similar sentiments when he said Pakistan’s bilateral relations with China were not affected “by our relations with any other country”. The spokesman said Pakistan’s relations with its northern neighbour had developed from generation to generation and transformed into a multi-dimensional, multi-faceted relationship “encompassing cooperation in political, economic and security fields”.

In 1955 when Mohamed Ali Bogra and Zhou En-lai struck an understanding at the Bandung conference, the seeds of Sino-Pakistan friendship were first sowed in spite of the fact that Pakistan was then America’s ‘most allied ally’. There has been no looking back since then. Even though the end of the Cold War and the demands of globalisation have opened new vistas for all nations, with old rivalries and fears giving way to greater economic cooperation, ties between Islamabad and Beijing have remained on a steady keel. Against this background, an improvement in Indo-China relations is not an extraordinary phenomenon. Besides, Beijing has also consolidated its ties with Moscow, has a robust economic relationship with America in spite of the Taiwan and intellectual property rights issues, and is reaching out to Africa in a big way.

Over the last half a decade, Pakistan and India too have improved their relations to a degree that could not have been foreseen in the 2002 summer when a million men were involved in an eyeball-to-eyeball confrontation along their border. China has repeatedly welcomed the Indo-Pakistan détente, and has expressed its support for peace in South Asia. In this scenario, what should be of concern to us is Pakistan’s failure to make full use of the opportunity available to it since China ‘opened up’ following the reforms launched by Deng Xiaoping in 1978-79. While the India-China trade is likely to hit the $20bn mark this year, Pakistan’s trade with China is limited to an abysmally low $4.5bn. Continued economic cooperation between Pakistan and China as well as with Saarc members will help consolidate peace, reduce poverty and focus the governments’ attention on giving their peoples higher living standards. Moreover, China’s emergence as an ‘advanced’ developing country has ensured that it is set firmly on the road to becoming a superpower which has already begun to determine the shape of international politics. Had Pakistan played its cards well, it could have used its special relationship with China as a countervailing force to maintain a measure of independence in its foreign policy.

